
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, December 20, 2020

Zoom platform
In attendance:  George Banziger, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, Vic Elam, Rebecca Phillips, Jim Grecni, Debra Miller, Dave Ballantyne, Ginnie McNeil, and Dawn Hewitt, co-chair. 
Dawn called the meeting to order at 12:37 p.m. 
Minutes of the November meeting were approved.
Protecting Marietta's water well fields discussion was delayed to allow time for Roger Kalter to arrive.
Williamstown Wetlands Update
Dawn reviewed what is known about DaVinci's plans and requests for zoning variance.

· Owner Chris Bender is seeking approval for eventually constructing a banquet facility at the far end of the restaurant parking lot. She would like to include a 10 x 10 room with five gambling machines. At this point, there has been no official discussion of filling the wetlands; Bender has approached the zoning board to request a variance on Williamstown's ordinance restricting proximity to other gambling facilities for this casino room. The zoning board has transferred the application to the planning commission. A meeting is set for Monday, December 28. Dawn plans to attend.

· Dawn fears that DaVinci's is using an incremental strategy: if the banquet facility with gambling room is approved and construction done, the owner may then request more room for parking and better access to the site, which would then perhaps require filling in the wetlands. 

· Several different groups are concerned about losing the wetlands: a birder group, the Williamstown Women's Club, and other environmentalists, including GSC members. These groups have encouraged letter writing to Williamstown officials expressing support for the wetlands. Making all parties aware of the EPA regulations regarding filling in wetlands created through  public works - even if they are on privately-owned property- is also important to stress. 

· George Banziger requested that Dawn send information and a letter template to Williamstown residents who are not part of the current concerned groups. Folks who are not Williamstown residents could also use the info and template to write in support of preserving the wetlands.
Riverbanks Issues

DuPont Grant Pollinator Habitat Project
Rebecca Phillips said that some winter sowing may begin soon. The Muskingum River Conservancy has offered some native plant seeds harvested from their pollinator gardens.

Rebecca and others have periodically checked on the solarization plastic to make sure it is staying pinned down.
DuPont Grant Solar Charging Bench
Dave Ballantyne is heading up the team discussing the solar charging bench. Rebecca reported that the group has met with city officials and initiated discussion on policies on benches and locations. Several options have been discussed. including adding solar charger apparatus to existing benches or adding a bench in a new location. The city plans to use their Zoom program to meet with GSC representatives once a month. The next meeting is Tuesday, December 22, at 7:00pm. Anyone interested can be added to the attendees list. Those interested can contact Dave. 
Armory Trees 
Dawn said that the city's tree removal is done for winter, but that cutting may resume in April. Roger Kalter has followed up on documenting that clearing the area behind the Armory was done without a defined plan for renovation of the riverbank. Dawn and Rebecca said that tree commission member Ken Morrison reported that he was consulted about tree removal after cutting started, but that the commission had approved removal of tress like box elders. Rebecca said the commission advised on trees that really needed to be retained. The commission opined that the city's intent was "to honor the city's human history" with an attractive park on the riverbank.
East Muskingum Park cutting
Through email exchanges with Marietta's mayor, Dawn learned that additional tree removal is planned for East Muskingum Park. 
Deep Rock Disposal barge offload facility 
George said this issue is now moot since the barge docking facility was approved by the Army Corps of Engineers in October.

Injection Wells
Since the docking facility decision has been announced, George has focused on injection wells, with communications with Ohio Department of Natural Resources and coalition work toward a moratorium on injection wells, particularly those in Washington County. He is working with a coalition of statewide groups including Concerned Ohio River Residents and the Ohio Sierra Club 

George and others have contacted Adam Schroeder at the ODNR requesting information about injection wells. Reports received cover compliance, violations, and inspections. George is continuing to pore over these reports and has a long list of questions about the inspection reports. His opinion is that ODNR is overwhelmed with keeping up with inspections, and that Washington County is suffering as a result.   He also has questions about brine spills that may affect streams, including a breach at the Red Bird well that may have contaminated the Little Hocking water supply. George has approached the Marietta Times about coverage of the breach. ODNR is investigating the breach for any evidence of contamination to aquifers, but George says aquifers are generally much less endangered by the well itself, since injection wells are much deeper than the aquifers. However, spills at brine holding tanks may affect aquifers. The coalition groups have approached legislators to no avail. George suggests contacting state legislators and Washington County Commissioners with concerns. Since injection wells fees for waste disposal contribute to state income, Jim Grecni asked if any money comes to Washington County. George will follow up on that question, but thinks it currently goes to ODNR and the state budget. Vic Elam commented that waste from injection wells that have reached capacity might seep into fissures and work back up to aquifers. He suggested the reading book :Primer for Citizens of Planet Earth" to learn more about groundwater . 

Dawn thanked George for his reports and continued efforts.

GSC April Worship Service 
Worship and Music has requested that FUUSM committees participate in or present a worship service that expresses their connections with the 2020-2021 theme, "How can we be mindful and authentic in cherishing all life?"  Dawn has proposed an April 18 date for GSC; Annie Warmke suggests that GSC survey the congregation to learn what "green" things members do, and then tell their stories as inspiration for further actions. Rebecca volunteered to seek out readings and music. Dawn offered a suggestion for a "dark" hymn; Rebecca mentioned a Wendell Berry poem set to music, also from the hymnal.
Fracking impact on health- Faith-based group project

Ginnie O'Neil  introduced a project she is working on with a faith-based group in Ohio. The group is collecting health data from persons living or working near fracking wells, which they need to track over a period of time. Ginnie will present a more complete description of the project at the January meeting, and explain how GSC could help. Adeline asked that Ginnie also submit information for the January Confluence. 
Follow-up on Marietta water well protections
Roger Kalter has expressed concerns about the contamination of Marietta's well fields near Indian Acres from cars parked in areas outside the large paved parking lot.  he requests letters be sent to city departments recommending enforcement of parking restrictions.
Citizens Climate Lobby update
Dave Ballantyne announced the upcoming meeting of the Marietta chapter set for Monday (December 21) at 7:00 p.m. on Zoom, and gave a few highlights of topics to be discussed. He will be sharing results of a successful meeting with Rep. Bill Johnson's aide, Sam Hatrup. The group will also talk about work on involving more of the membership. CCL hopes to involve more influencers from the community and asked for help identifying possible candidates for that role.
FUUSM Solar Array and agreement with Dave Ballantyne 
Dave reviewed some history of the FUUSM array (he personally financed the original installation)  and PP agreement regarding repayment and transfer of ownership. Dave said connecting the RE building and combining the meter had changed the  rate with AEP. He is investigating why the rates have changed, and considering what that may mean for his continued involvement with ownership. He said even with the two buildings, 75% of usage is covered by the array.
Thanks!
Dawn thanked Jim Grecni for his  recent letter to the editor of the Marietta Times. Adeline  thanked Karen Binkley for donating the fee covering GSC's entry in the  Holiday Tree Walk sponsored by Marietta Main Street, and also thanked those who helped decorate the (animals, not people!) wildlife-themed tree.
 
MOVCA Activities 
Adeline announced that in lieu of hosting a program in January, MOVCA will be encouraging participation in a webinar sponsored by West Virginia Center on Climate Change on January 25. The webinar is entitled, "What Now?" and will look at ways to push forward on climate issues in the new year. She will send a link to registration information to GSC. MOVCA will be hosting their own program in February - details to be announced soon. 
Other Items 
Vic Elam noted that Biden's pick for Energy secretary looks positive, with encouragement for moving to EVs, but concerns about grid support. Others noted that made working on development of solar charging stations more evident. 
GSC's  solar charging bench project in Marietta is a step toward demonstrating the effectiveness of solar. Dave said the city is committed to working with the team and have arranged for monthly meetings on the second Tuesdays of each month on Zoom for now. Design of the bench and its placement are still being discussed.

George said he is assisting the Harmar Bridge Company with a grant application due January 31 for funding restoration of the pedestrian bridge. Other fundraising efforts are already underway.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
Next meeting: January 17, 2021 (probably on Zoom; time to be announced) 

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe


